WOPI-CA
Quarterly Issues/Programs List
January 1, 2010

A quarterly list of community issues the
station addressed in its programming
during the preceding three months, and
the programming which gave "significant
treatment'' to those issues.

The following issues were presented on
WOPI-CA
public affairs programs:



1) Issue — Domestic Violence
Program — A Closer Look — Oct. 4, 2009, 13 minutes
This segment was with Anne Newton and Barbara Johnson with Frontier
Health’s Safe House. These ladies shared with us the rising need for places and
programs like Safe House that provide a refuge for victims of domestic violence. Also,
October is Domestic Violence Awareness month and they will be doing the Flowers on
the Lake remembrance program for Safe House at Warriors Path on Oct. 17.

2) Issue — Assistance to older adults
Program — A Closer Look — October 18, 2009, 13 minutes
Katherine Scoggins, with the Shepherd’s Center, 1701 Virginia Ave., Kingsport TN
37664. (Contact via phone at (423)392-4514.) The Shepherd’s Center, an assistance
to older adults program -- provides services such as transportation, medical equipment
loan, minor home repairs, etc which enable older adults to remain living independently
and safely in their homes. We also discussed the Shepherd Center's Make A
Difference Day Project.

3) Issue — Teen Runaway Prevention
Program — A Closer Look — Oct. 18,2009, 13 minutes
W visited with Ms Aimee White. Aimee is with “A SAFE PLACE” a program of
Frontier Health operated through LINK House. (Contact info is as follows: LINK
HOUSE, 433 New Beason Well Road Kingsport, TN 37660 phone (423)288—1828)
“Safe Place” is a program whereby teens have a safe place to go instead of running
away from home. Places that display the ‘Safe Place’ sign are places where teens can
get help. We need more places that are willing to participate in the program.

4) Issue — Protecting the Environment
Program — A Closer Look — November 1, 2009, 15 minutes
Leslie Stevens is Executive Director of Keep Kingsport Beautiful and we reviewed and
discussed the successes of the past and the opportunities that the future holds for Keep
Kingsport Beautiful. (Litter prevention, clean community and tree planting programs.)

5) Issue — Government Update
Program — A Closer Look — December 13, 2009, 13 minutes
Jeff Fleming is Kingsport’s Assistant City Manager for Development and provided
us with an update on the city/region and what the coming year may look like.



Supporting Documentation
WOPI-CA

Public Service Programming
A Closer Look, Sundays 5:30 PM — October - December 2009

Each segment is approximately 13 minutes in length

October 2009
October 4, 2009 Air Date
The first segment of this edition was with Bruce Wilder. We will be visiting with Bruce
on Behalf of the Dobyns-Bennett High School Alumni Hall of Fame Awards (and
Luncheon) program. The program will recognize outstanding D-B Alumni.

Our second segment was with Anne Newton and Barbara Johnson with Frontier Health’s
Safe House. These ladies shared with us the rising need for places and programs like Safe
House that provide a refuge for victims of domestic violence. Also, October is Domestic
Violence Awareness month and they will be doing the Flowers on the Lake remembrance
program for Safe House at Warriors Path on Oct. 17.

October 11, 2009 Air Date

Robin Crumley, Safe Passage Board member and fundraising chair, and Lynn Armstrong,
Safe Passage Director, talked about the Safe Passage Domestic Abuse Shelter and their
fund raising raffle. Safe Passage is a program of the First Tennessee Human Resources
Agency that provides shelter and assistance to domestic abuse victims.

The second segment guests were Pam Gardner, Director of Adult Day Services and
Stephanie Walker, Director of Communications & Public Relations for the First TN
Human Resource Agency. We discussed their new facility, “Young at Heart Respite” in
Jonesborough. Adult Day Services is also a program of the First Tennessee Human
Resources Agency. The Adult Day Services main facility is located at 603 Bert Street,
Johnson City, in the old Keystone School. The new additional facility will be located at
the ‘old county farm site in Washington County.

October 18, 2009 Air Date

Katherine Scoggins, with the Shepherd’s Center, 1701 Virginia Ave., Kingsport TN
37664. (Contact via phone at (423)392-45 14.) The Shepherd’s Center, an assistance to
older adults program -- provides services such as transportation, medical equipment loan,
minor home repairs, etc which enable older adults to remain living independently and
safely in their homes. We also discussed the Shepherd Center's Make A Difference Day

Project.

For the second segment we visited with Ms Aimee White. Aimee is with “A SAFE
PLACE” a program of Frontier Health operated through LINK House. (Contact info is as
follows: LINK HOUSE, 433 New Beason Well Road Kingsport, TN 37660 phone
(423)288—1828) “Safe Place” is a program whereby teens have a safe place to go
instead of running away from home. Places that display the ‘Safe Place’ sign are places



November 22, 2009 Air Date

The first segment today was with Dorothy Radcliffe and Katie Burke (Katie is a
performer/dancer in this year’s production) of the INTERCITY BALLET and their 30th
annual production of the NUTCRACKER at the Eastman Employee Center.

The second segment was with Jason C. Booher. Jason is the “new” Sullivan County
Elections Administrator and will bring us up to date on the election laws in the state —
some are new and some have not been enforced.

November 29, 2009 Air Date

The first segment for this show was with Diana Meredith. Diana is with Times
Newmedia and they are launching/hosting a new website just for moms. Everything from
lists of doctors to recipes will be/is available.

Email: moml@tricitymom.com

Web site http://www.Tricitymom.com

The second segment for this show was with Patricia Stafford. Patricia is the Director of
the E.T.S.U branch at Kingsport. We talked about the upcoming semester registration
process, scholarship opportunities and schedule.
http://www.etsu.edu/scs/etsukingsport.asp

December 6, 2009 Air Date

First up for today’s show was Tim Attebery, Cardiovascular Associates and Chuck
Owens, Director of the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Kingsport. We will be talking
about their upcoming fundraiser and the program opportunities offered by the Boys and
Girls Club.

The second segment was with Ryan Roorda and Dave Sybert with Big Brothers Big
Sisters. Ryan is the new Recruitment Coordinator and Dave is a Big Brother in the
program. They shared details of the program and how it works for both the “Bigs” and
“Littles.”

December 13, 2009 Air Date

First up for this program was Jeff Fleming. Jeff is Kingsport’s Assistant City
Manager for Development and will provide us with an update on the city/region
and what the coming year may look like.

Our second segment was Jerry Fleenor. Jerry is the Director of the Sullivan County
Emergency Agency provide us with an overview of the County’s emergency
and disaster preparedness efforts. Website http://www.sullivancounty.org/ema.htm

December 27, 2009 Air Date
First up for this edition of A Closer Look was none other than State Representative Tony

Shipley. Tony brought us up to date on the happenings in the Tennessee State
Legislature.




Email: rep.tony.shipley@capitol.tn.gov
Website: http://www.capitol.tn.gov/house

Our second segment was with Jennifer Jenks. Jennifer is with the East Tennessee Donor
Services organization and updated us on the efforts of this great organization in
Tennessee and Virginia.
Websites: TN Residents: www.tndonorregistry.org

VA Residents: www.save7lives.org




